


This week the government's own advisors, the Climate Change Committee (CCC) published once again their 

warning on airport expansion. (Link)

Commenting on this latest announcement by the CCC, which is directly relevant to this plan for airport 
expansion, Peter Barclay says:

No more airport expansion plans, including this application from Gatwick, should be 

considered by Government until there is a UK-wide capacity management framework for 

aviation in place.  Adding Gatwick to the long list of UK airports permitted to grow runs counter to the 

government's independent Committee on Climate Change latest advice that there should be no net airport 

expansion across the UK."

Responding to the CCC recommendation, Cait Hewitt, Policy Director at the Aviation 

Environment Federation said:

“This is the CCC’s strongest ever advice on airport expansion. But in fact they’ve been telling the 

Government for years to get a grip on aviation demand. Instead the official ‘strategy’ allows unlimited 

growth in flying in the hope that new technologies and fuels will save the day. 

“We can’t sit back and wait to see if these magic planes will appear on the market while building in 

expansions that will allow for more and more fossil-powered flying. The Government’s ‘jet zero’ plans are 

already falling apart; it has recently had to admit that it has no idea how to get enough sustainable 

feedstock to meet its targets to make aircraft fuel out of wastes and we’ve yet to see any proposals for 

ramping up aircraft efficiency improvements. 

“The Government needs to stop giving in to the aviation industry’s insatiable demands for growth and 

recognise that in a climate emergency all sectors of the economy need to start doing things differently.”

Dr. Alex Chapman, Senior Researcher  at the New Economics Foundation has said

"The climate cost of expanding Gatwick airport is exorbitant, priced at least at £13bn using the 

government's standard methodology, and the aviation sector has no proven technologies currently available  

to cut that burden. (3)

End

Notes

1. This is the equivalent of a planning application, but through a different process for developments deemed by the 

government to be of national significance. Gatwick are hoping to develop their standby runway into a full second 

runway.

2. This DCO application followed public consultations run by Gatwick Airport Limited in Autumn 2021 and Summer 

2022.

3. GACC commissioned the New Economics Foundation to review Gatwick Airport Limited’s economic justification for 
this airport expansion. This showed that the economic case for expansion incorrectly costed its climate impact 
(according to government rules) so was flawed. This formed part of the GACC submission to the first public 
consultation. As GAL failed to use the second public consultation to correct this error, the whole public consultation 
misled the public. This report can be found  here.

Campaigning for a better environment  for the whole area around Gatwick

GACC, founded in 1968, has as paid-up members local councils, community groups and members of the public. We have built a reputation for  

sound judgement and reliable information and thus have the support of local Members of Parliament.

https://www.theccc.org.uk/2023/06/28/better-transparency-is-no-substitute-for-real-delivery/
https://www.gacc.org.uk/resources/NEF%20Gatwick%20Airport%20consultation_08.11.2021.pdf

